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Minutes for Friday, March 4, 2022
President:  Jan Daum called the meeting to order at 10:02 AM, and welcomed 14 attendees. Jan recited an opening prayer “Blessing on Long Life”.
Minutes:  Minutes from the last meeting on Friday, January 7, 2022 were not read. They were sent out or a copy was made available for those without email.  The minutes were approved.
Financial Secretary & Treasurer’s Report: Marge Jones reported a check was being written for the approved $150.00 toward the power washing of the ALC building and Trish Davis brought in a check for $100 from her mother, Helen Trunkes, as a donation to the Theresians.  The balance is approximately $5000.00. An exact amount will be available at the April 1st meeting.
Prayer Line and Correspondence:  Margie Vander Myde was given 3 more names to add to the Prayer line. She will update this and email it to Chriss who will print out some copies and put them in the Theresians box for those who do not have email.
Funeral Reception Coordinator:  Marianne McCloskey reported there were two funeral receptions since our last meeting. There were 80 people at the February 11th Mass and reception for Cathy Weathers.  There were 131 at Mass and 84 at the reception for Pat Snyder on February 18th.  Thank you to all the helpers.  She needs updates of names and email addresses as she was unable to reach some who have signed up to help.
Historian:  Jeri Trudeau reported she is still taking pictures, but is unable to share them until we resolve the issue with permission forms. Jan is still working with the office staff to move forward with this item. We still need the approved forms and guidelines from the diocese.
OLD BUSINESS:  
2022 Meeting Calendar Dates and events:  Jan is still working with the office as to meeting dates for 2022-2023, as there were some conflicts.   The schedule is currently:


First Friday of month


Third Sunday of month

April 1





May 6




June 3









July 17






Cancel August meeting
 




 




September 18




October 7




November 4




December 2

A motion was made, seconded and passed to hold a Father’s Day breakfast between the Masses on Father’s Day, June 19th.  Men of the parish will receive a free breakfast; it will be $5 each for all others. Additional donations will be welcome. Jeri Trudeau agreed to Chair the event and will check with the Knights to see how they run the Mother’s Day breakfast. She will have the general layout and menu available at the April meeting.
 It was agreed we wanted to hold a Fall Bazaar on Saturday, October 15th in the Social Hall for the Parish if this date does not conflict with Bethany Churches Bazaar.  Linda Gregory agreed to co-ordinate the event, check on the date and contact Charlene for the notebook as to how she set it up in the past. We will have additional information at the April meeting.
NEW BUSINESS:  
 Hostesses: Glenda Espiritu and Marge Jones volunteered for the April meeting, and Luz Loudermilk and Lourdes Parker volunteered for the May meeting.
Spiritual trips:  Lourdes checked with the dossier at the Basilica in Norfolk. It was agreed we would like to go on a Wednesday, April 20, April 27, May 4 or May 11.  We would meet here at 10:00, and leave at 10:30 to attend Mass there at 12:10 and take the tour after that. Lourdes will check to see which of the dates works best for them and decide at our April meeting.
Father Gregory’s 32nd Anniversary:  Father Gregory’s Ordination anniversary is May 19th and it was agreed that the Theresians would like to help the office staff with the celebration. Chriss talked with Mindy and we will get together on plans.
ANNOUNCEMENTS:  
Jan announced that AARP Tax Aide is all booked up for Gloucester Library tax appointments.  Bethany may still have appointments, walk-ins and drive throughs available on Wednesday from 10 - 3.

Donna Raschke announced there are 100 people signed up for the Saint Patrick’s Day Party on March 12th   after the 5:00 Mass. Donations will be welcome.  The International Dinner has been moved to Sunday, June 5th, following the 10:30 Mass.  The Theresians voted to supply apple and cherry pies for the event. Linda Gregory volunteered to pick up the pies.
Linda Gregory announced there would be Stations of the Cross at 6:00 p.m. each Friday that there is no fish fry during Lent. The Knights of Columbus will hold a Fish Fry from 5:30-7pm, March 4, 18 and April 8 followed by the Stations of the Cross at 7:00 p.m. on those nights.
.
Thank you to Terry Greer, Trish Davis and JoAnn Keller for serving as hostesses for today’s meeting. 
The next Theresian meeting will be Friday, April 1.  Social time will start at 9:40 A.M. and the meeting will begin at 10:00 A.M., followed by the Rosary at 11:15 and noon Mass. Our hostesses will be Glenda Espiritu and Marge Jones.
There being no other business, a closing prayer written by Cheryl Davis was read and Jan adjourned the meeting at 11:10 AM. 

Respectfully submitted,

Chriss Lawrence, Recording Secretary 



